Cascade Volcanoes Meeting Minutes  3-16-21

Speaker:   Stephen Kropps,  Center for Responsible Forestry
Legacy forests are being logged and we have limited time to stop the timber harvests in the few remaining old growth forests in SW Washington.    We can help by submitting comments to DNR.   We can document the trees by photographing them.   We have asked Stephen to send us the Field Collection form.   Laurie will request a training with Sam Krop on documentation and field checking.      We also can help by raising awareness of the legacy forests and sign the petition.  The letter on the website will be sent to Gov. Inslee. The petition will be available on CRF FB and website.      The goals of the center include setting aside 100-120 year legacy trees and also for DNR to develop protocols for logging structurally complex forests.    There are currently 5-10 parcels in SW Washington that are under consideration for timber harvest.    
ADVOCACY
Susan reported on the Pumice Plain litigation.   The final decision has been published and we plan on filing suit on Monday.     Laurie is declarant for Broads and Susan is declarant for herself as an individual.
There is no news on the Green River mining.    Cascade Forest Conservancy is waiting to get final ruling from the judge.
Laurie reported on the Chehalis dam issue.    76 people attended the virtual public meeting.   The Chehalis board has agreed to delay the final decision until June 1.   The dam would be state funded, not federally funded.   The dam would need to have consensus from 6/7 board members.   There are 2 of the board members who are tribal members who would oppose the dam, so that is good for the opposition.  There are also quite a few permits that would need to be acquired before the dam would be constructed so these are formidable obstacles for the board to overcome.     
Susan reported on the impending sale of SDS lands, reminding us that we tend to pay more attention to public lands than private ones, but SDS has done an excellent job of managing its forests and has permitted public access for rafting, hiking and biking – and provides the only remaining mill (in BIngen) for local timber harvesters. There’s not much we can do except urging the company to keep its promise to honor its commitment to the community.
STEWARDSHIP
Darlene spoke about the successful Broads planting at Leach Botanical Gardens. If people want to join her, there are regular Friday work parties; contact Darlene if interested.
Kathleen gave a brief update on solitude monitoring. Grant proposal is going forward with USFS cooperation. Broads should be paid up members to participate and will be able to carpool when vaccinated.
Cascade Forest Conservancy has contacted Broads to assist with legacy tree and huckleberry monitoring as well as timber sale surveys. Dates are being negotiated, and some of these activities may be associated with the campout.

EDUCATION
Linda is heading up a JEDI (Justice, Equity, Diversity and Inclusion) committee and is seeking members to discuss how we can educate ourselves about issues and become more inclusive as an organization. An email will be sent to all members inviting them to join the committee, and Laurie will create a Google group for them.   [We also sang a ragged version of Happy Birthday for Linda’s big day.]
Darlene spoke about the next Broads-sponsored Fire Webinar. This is an excellent series; previous sessions have been recorded and registration is still open for future ones.
Micky talked about the litigation webinar on March 18 at 2:30 at the following Zoom link:
https://zoom.us/j/92481232830?pwd=TXRhSlZZMktvcC9ZcXhpb2FDY1VIQT09
Meeting ID: 924 8123 2830
There will also be a follow-up April 5 with Broads who have worked on litigation.
She also noted that the Public Interest environmental conference had numerous excellent session that can be watched on Youtube:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCn9knMtgi3j38VSXu3Og5Dw 

FUN

The campout will be at Peterson Prairie near Trout Lake August 5-8.

The auction is coming up but items can be previewed now. Please feel free to bid.

Micky gave the status of Broadwalks; Maine has openings and Olympics a wait list.

Laurie will lead a hike at Vancouver Lake on Earth Day (4/22). Details forthcoming. 
Micky will be starting up the calendar again.

Jean gave a quick summary of what should be included in advocacy reports, since we welcomed two new members at the meeting

There are new Liability/COVID forms. Please fill these out online https://forms.gle/khM7K2yTjUnocB9Z6
	The update from the National office notes that members who have had their second vaccination are allowed to carpool if they wear masks.

Next Meeting April 20 6:30 pm

We hope to meet in person on May 18.

.




